Dear Members of Penn State Law and SIA Community,

I join with the University in <u>repudiating</u> the Zoom bombing at Penn State's virtual Spring Involvement Fair in which hate speech and racial slurs were directed at our community. The Zoom bombing was <u>reported to University Police</u> immediately and is currently being investigated.

I want to acknowledge the <u>Open Letter from the Penn State Black Caucus</u>. Incidents like these are unacceptable and cause emotional trauma for our community, and our Black community in particular.

I want to reaffirm our commitment to address bias and advance racial equity in our schools and beyond. We are here to support you. The University also has shared <u>resources</u> to support students.

Sincerely, Hari Osofsky

## Hari M. Osofsky

Dean | Penn State Law and the School of International Affairs

Distinguished Professor of Law | Professor of International Affairs | Professor of Geography

The Pennsylvania State University | University Park

814-863-1521 <u>hmo8@psu.edu</u>

252 Lewis Katz Building | University Park, PA 16802

Twitter: @hariosofsky

SSRN: http://papers.ssrn.com/sol3/cf\_dev/AbsByAuth.cfm?per\_id=512185



